
InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org

	via fax: 011 57 1 342 0592 /337 58 90

Sr. Presidente Alvaro Uribe Velez

Presidente de la República, Colombia
	via fax: 011 57 76 33 9889

Señor Hugo Heliodoro Aguilar Naranjo

Gobernador del Departamento de Santander

	via fax: 011 57 1 570 2022/ 2000

Dr.Luis Camilo Osorio

Fiscal General de la Nación,  Colombia


February 13, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We are extremely concerned for the safety of Ines Peña, the Coordinator of the Documentation Center at Organización Femenina Popular (OFP, Popular Women's Organization) and for the safety of all the members of that organization.

Two armed men forced Ms. Peña into a red van in the city of Barrancabermeja, Santander Department, on January 28. They scalded her feet and shaved her head until she was released.  During her torture, they told her,  “That’s because we want you out of OFP.”  The men who drove Ms. Pena around the city are thought to be army-backed paramilitaries.

Other members of the OFP have also been attacked:

--On October 16, 2003 AUC paramilitary members killed Esperanza Amaris Miranda, an OFP member. We wrote you a letter urging a thorough investigation and safety measures for Yolanda Becerra and other OFP members.

--On January 27, 2004 a humanitarian delegation made up of several non-governmental organizations (NGOs), including members of the OFP, sailed from Barrancabermeja harbor to the municipality of San Pablo, in the south of Bolivar Department, where they were going to monitor progress on a housing project for poor people. During the trip, after the delegation passed through an army checkpoint, armed men fired upon them.

We strongly urge you to

· conduct an immediate, impartial and full investigation into the January 27, 2004 attack on Ines Peña and the January 27 attack on the humanitarian delegation, and bring those responsible to justice;

· take appropriate measures to guarantee the safety of members of the OFP, including Ines Pena, so they may continue their legitimate work for the defense and promotion of human rights;
· adhere to your obligation regarding human rights defenders as laid out in the United Nations Declaration on the Right and Responsibility of Individuals, Groups and Organs of Society to Promote and Protect Universally Recognized Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms;

· conduct a full and impartial investigation into links between the security forces and paramilitary groups operating in Santander Department and make the results of the investigation public. 

Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai

Coordinator

copies: Ambassador Luis Alberto Moreno
~ fax 1 202 232 8643

           Organización Femenina Popular ~ via U.S. mail



 








UA # 144/ 02 Colombia

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
IRTF














